
Dear Families,  
It was lovely to meet many of you at our recent parent consultations. Thank you for working with us so 
closely to support the academic and personal development of your children – our close partnership working 
is incredibly valuable and we, as a staff team, are really grateful to be able to celebrate the success of your 
children with you. Each individual child is working hard to SHINE and we are very proud of them.  
Wow, we have had our first Christmas performances over the last couple of days. A huge thank you to the 
Phase 1 children who really entertained us and helped to get us into the festive spirit; it is such a pleasure to 
see our children performing and really enjoying themselves.  
Thank you for your generosity in advance of our Christmas Fair. Having a supportive parent community 
makes Southfield Park the desirable school that it is, and our Christmas Fair is a perfect community event 
to make connections with new families and feel part of the wider group. A huge thanks in particular to the 
Friends who have been working hard in the run up to the fair which takes place tomorrow, and thank you to 
everyone who is able to come too. I have enjoyed being surrounded by ‘jolly jars’ for the last week! 
There is still lots to look forward to over the last 2 weeks of this term (where has the time gone?), including 
the Phase 2 and Phase 3 performances. Please check the reminders below for exact dates and timings. If the 
overheard singing is anything to go by, we are in for a wonderful festive treat.  
I wanted to make a particular mention for Miss Foley, who has taken on the P.E lead role this year. She has 
been working tirelessly to ensure Southfield Park is represented at lots of competitive sporting events so far 
this term – thank you.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend, 
Lauren Clogg 
 
 
 
Notes/reminders: 

 

Date Time Event 

Wednesday 7th December 9:00am Phase 2 performance for Year 2 parents 

Thursday 8th December 9:00am Phase 2 performance for Year 3 parents 

Friday 9th December All day Christmas Crafts day – children to wear Christmas jumpers over 
their school uniform. 

Tuesday 13th December 10:00am Phase 3 Christmas Performance (Christ Church, Epsom Common, 
Christ Church Road, Epsom KT19 8NE) 

Wednesday 14th December 9:00am 
  
Lunchtime 

IRock Concert (for parents of children having IRock lessons) 
  
Christmas Lunch  

Thursday 15th December Afternoon Children’s class Christmas parties – children to wear own clothes 

Friday 16th December 1:30pm End of Autumn term – early collection. 
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Attendance 

Sparky says “well done!” to Holland 
Class, who had the best attendance 
this week with 99.6%, and to Daley, 

Wilmot, Groves, Kenny, Peacock, and 
Classes, who also had high attendance 

this week! 
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Attendance Monday 28th - Friday 2nd

It’s Nearly Christmas! 
Which means………. 

 The Christmas Post Box will be open for cards from Monday next week—there will 
be one in the Infants and one in the Juniors, so have a look for them! Cards can be 
put in from then, but please ensure that the recipients’ name and class is on each 
card so it can be delivered by the Year 6 Elves. The Post Boxes will magically        
disappear after Tuesday 13th, to give the Elves time to deliver all the cards before 
the end of term. 

 Spring Term Club information should come out via email towards the end of next 
week. 

 If your child would like to change their meal pattern they may do so at the start of the Spring 
Term—please email sarah.catling@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk with the details, by Friday 16th 
December. 

 If your child doesn’t normally have a school lunch on a Wednesday then the deadline for asking 
for a Christmas Lunch for your child on Wednesday 14th December has passed. If you haven’t 
asked for one for them, please email Mrs Catling, and see if its possible to add them in. 



Year 5 STEM    
Session Takes to 

the Skies! 
 

On Tuesday 22nd November, Year 5 part in a STEM      
science day hosted by the Smallpeice Trust. The children 
worked alongside the RAF youth engagement team to 
build their own rockets, they learnt about the different 
parts of the rocket also, how the angles of the rocket 
launch and the weight can affect the distance travelled. This learning helped support the maths, science, 
engineering and technology learning we have been doing in class. Also, the children had a chance to design 
their own sustainable aircrafts to be in with a chance to win a prize, tickets to the RAF tattoo. The Year 5s 
are now really knowledgeable about sustainability and jobs in engineering, with many children inspired to 
be future engineers! 

'Yesterday, both year 5 classes had a      
virtual science day and thoroughly enjoyed 
the day. It was based on a aerospace     
engineering and we learnt lots.        
Throughout the day, we made rockets, 
tested them and designed our own poster 
for a sustainable aircraft of our choice. On 
top of that, the winning poster will be   
entered into a competition to win a range 
of prizes. We thoroughly enjoyed the day 
and learnt so much!' 

By Tim 

    Bright Sparks 

Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

  Kinsella Hugo Rashford Darcey 

Tuilagi Millie Joshua Dhyana 

Federer Ved Simmonds Max 

Daley Ralph Wilmot Shelby 

Groves Charlie Kenny Natan 

Holland Alfie Peacock Aimee 

Hamilton Karim Anderson Ryan 

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 



Consultation: Admissions Arrangements for 2024-2025 for Rosebery School 
We are consulting on our Admissions Arrangements for 2024-2025.  This consultation will commence at 
9am on Wednesday 30 November 2022 and will close at 5pm on Friday 27 January 2023.  To take part in 
the consultation, please send your comments to Mrs Ali Stuart, Rosebery School’s Admissions Officer, via 
email (admissions@roseberyschool.co.uk).  Please feel free to share this email with other interested        
parties. 

Our Admissions Arrangements for 2024-2025 are available here: https://www.roseberyschool.co.uk/18/
policies-key-information/category/16/rosebery-admissionsin.  Anyone wishing to participate in the consul-
tation is encouraged to read these in detail.  

 
The key changes to our admissions arrangements are as follows: 

 the addition of a third placed oversubscription criteria to allow the school to name a feeder school 
into Year 7 (this allows the Trust to continue to offer Key Stage 3 education to its students in the lo-
cal area);  

 to name The Vale Primary School as a feeder school to Rosebery School (this allows the Trust to 
support its children at The Vale Primary School to access Key Stage 3 education, given its isolated 
location); 

 the addition of a third placed oversubscription criteria to allow the school to name a feeder school 
into their Sixth Form (this allows the Trust to continue to offer Key Stage 5 education to its students 
in the local area); and 

 to name The Beacon School as a feeder school to Rosebery School (The Beacon School is closing its 
Sixth Form and this will allow the Trust to offer those students access to Key Stage 5 provision). 

 
This consultation is taking place in accordance with the requirements as set out in the School Admissions 
Code.  The consultation must take place for six weeks and it is good practice that this six week period    
excludes school holidays. 

The GLF Trust Board is the Admissions Authority for our School.  It will review all responses to the con-
sultation prior to agreeing the final Admissions Arrangements for 2024-2025.  These will be published on 
our website no later than Wednesday 15 March 2023, in line with the statutory requirement. 

 

Proposed Admission Arrangements for Glyn School Sixth Form - entry in 
September 2024 
We are consulting on our Admissions Arrangements for 2024-2025. This consultation will commence at 
9:00am on Friday 2 December 2022 and will close at 5:00am on Monday 23 January 2023. To take part in 
the Consultation, please send your comments to Miss Shelley Anderson, Compliance and Admissions Of-
ficer, via email Consultation@glynschool.org 
 

Our Admissions Arrangements for 2024-2025 is attached and can also be found HERE. Anyone wishing to 
participate in the Consultation is encouraged to read this in detail.  
 

The key changes to our admissions arrangements are as follows: 

 The addition of a third placed oversubscription criteria, to allow Glyn School to name a feeder 
school into the Sixth Form (this allows the Trust to continue to offer Key Stage 5 education to its stu-
dents in the local area). 

 To name The Beacon School as a feeder school to Glyn School Sixth Form (The Beacon School is 
closing its Sixth Form and this will allow the Trust to offer those students access to Key Stage 5 pro-
vision). 

 

This consultation is taking place in accordance with the requirements as set out in the School Admission 
Code. The Consultation must take place for six weeks and it is good practice that this six-week period     
excludes school holidays. 

The GLF Trust Board is the Admissions Authority for our School. It will review all responses to the Con-
sultation prior to agreeing the final Admissions Arrangements for 2024 -2025. These will be published on 
our website no later than Wednesday, 15 March 2023, in line with the statutory requirement. 
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Are you or your clients in need of help to discuss Child arrangements or Property and Financial ar-
rangements with an ex-partner? 

Family Mediation is a process in which an impartial, qualified professional assist clients who need to re-
solve one or more family issues when a relationship has broken down, to come to an agreeable way of 
moving forward with child arrangements or property and financial arrangements. 

  

We have a legal aid contract and can provide free mediation for those who are eligible. 
We also offer the government voucher scheme to cover up to £500 of the mediation, for 
those discussing child arrangements. 

  

If you would like to find out more about how mediation can help you, please call 01372 677 660 or visit 
our website on www.sfms.org.uk.  

Alternatively, you can make an enquiry on enquiries@sfms.org.uk, and someone will call you back to dis-
cuss the process and answer any questions you may have. 

 
Room F, Guildford Institute 

Ward Street 

Guildford 

GU1 4LH 

  

Phone: 01372 677660 
Email: admin@sfms.org.uk   
Website: www.sfms.org.uk 

 
Epsom Community Christmas Post 
7th Epsom (Methodist) Scouts fundraise by providing a 
Community Christmas Post service during December in 
the Epsom area (KT17, KT18, KT19, and KT21 post 
codes). Post boxes are placed in approximately 25 loca-
tions in the area, typically but not exclusively shops, and 
our volunteers deliver approximately 5,000 cards. 
In 2021 we raised over £1500, which was used to help 
keep our minibuses on the road and to purchase equip-
ment to use when we camp. Please support us by using 
the service this year. 
More details can be found at https://
www.7thepsom.org.uk/activities/christmas-post/ 
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